
MINUTES 
 

 
GRIFFITH CDAT MINUTES  

HELD AT GRIFFITH CITY LIBRARY 
12 FEBRUARY 2020 COMMENCING AT 1:00 PM 

 
PRESENT 
Sarah Collis – Leeton Shire Council, Charles Debaecker- Directions Health / Pathways, Vicki 
Simpson and George Broome - Griffith Aboriginal Medical Service, William Gordon & Stephen James 
– Wellways. 
 
QUORUM: (FYI-Three members shall constitute a quorum for a general meeting – at least one of 
which must be a community resident.)  
 
COUNCIL STAFF 
Peta Dummett – (Community Development Coordinator)  
 
1 APOLOGIES 
Patricia Cox, Tricia Johnson, Sue Hone, Veronica Massarotto, Emily Mason, Trish Leonard, Daniela 
Thoner and Sherryn Hill,  
 
2 CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES 
RECOMMENDED on the motion of Ms Collis and Mr Debaecker that the minutes of the previous 
meeting held on 4 December 2020, having first been circulated amongst members, be confirmed.  
 
3.  BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES  

 items to be discussed under General Business 
 

4.  TREASURERS REPORT 
Ms Dummett – no changes to $4000 AFD funding.   
Local Prevention Grants targeting gambling are open. Ideas to be forwarded to Ms Dummett.  
Council’s Community Grant Program opens Monday 17 February 2020. 
Mphn Youth Grants are open targeting resilience are open. 
 
ITEMS OF BUSINESS  
 
The Chair was unable to attend.  Ms Dummett Chaired the meeting. 
 
CL01 SMART Recovery training.   

o This will be an online module with a telelink to complete the assessment. Waiting for 
further information. 

 
CL02 Jeff Amatto 

o Mr Amatto has been invited back to at the request of the Aboriginal Elders after the recent 
deaths. The Leeton workshops was nominated for an ADF Award. 

 
 
CL03 Drug Info at Your Library. 

o Confirmation the interactive display will be in Griffith during May 2020. Two events during 
the month will be an open invitation to attend the monthly CDAT meeting on Wednesday 6 
May and an information session the following Wednesday 13 May 2020.  These dates are 
tentative and to be confirmed at April meeting.  
 



General Business 
 
CDAT members requested the minutes from the Youth Interagency meetings. This was to enable a 
partnership if required and to keep members informed and up to date. 
 
It was recommended CDAT contact Police Youth Liaison about supporting youth programs. 
 
Wellways is organising QPR training for selected agencies. 
 
Meeting closed at 2.05 pm 
 
Next Meeting: Wednesday 1 APRIL 2020 at Griffith City Library at 1PM  
This meeting will be to organise information session at the library during May 
 
 


